Minutes of the WG&E Meeting on Installations with the Heath MLB May 17, 2022 at 1:30 virtual meeting

Present: WG&E: Chris LaVertu, Brian Sullivan

MLB: Art Schwenger(Chair), Anne Emmet, David Gordon, Bill Fontes and Ned Wolf with MLP Manager Sheila Litchfield

Chris responded to questions from the MLB that Sheila had emailed to him before the meeting. He said that fixing the 6 MSTs in FSA 4 is his responsibility. As Whip City Fiber's Superintendent of Telecommunications he will get his guys up there.

Art said that we are anxious to get more customers installed. Chris said that they are done with the underground work in FSA 4. Art mentioned the 4 installations to be done in FSA 1 for the cannabis farm.

Chris said that 4 installations are scheduled for May 18th and 2 for June 13th. He said that there are 7 installations to be done in FSA 2 and 14 to be done in FSA 3. David asked whether these are pending. Chris said that they reach out to schedule them. He said that if customers call customer service, they're told they can set an appointment but that it won't occur for two and a half weeks at the earliest.

David asked whether all of FSA 4 has been released. Chris said that a majority of FSA 4 has been released. What's preventing a full release is the need to free up more ports. An MLB member asked whether FSA 4 could be fully released before the cannabis farm has been set up. Chris said yes. He added that all who have applied for installations have been told that they are available.

Chris turned to the status of the deliverables in the Northern Ring redundancy proposal. He said that by the end of the day they would be sending it back to David and the other MLP representatives with checks on comments about duplications plus things that they've adjusted. Chris said he would await their response.

Chris said that Cebula is completely out of their hands. He suggested that Wired West towns should have collective pull with Cebula.

Returning to the 6 MSTs that need fixing, Chris said that they are Whip City Fiber's responsibility. Sheila asked, "Even though Dave Poplawski (ITG) gave us the estimate, you (WCF) have taken over?" Chris said that he will schedule MST work in the coming week. Heath will not be billed. Whip City Fiber will see the bill and not Heath.

Chris said that they have scheduled through the rest of May going into the first half of June. He said that as of May 17th there are 6 work orders . 3 for May 18th, and 2 way out to June 13th. There are 8 remaining, 7 in Mohawk Estates.

Chris said that he does not think Verizon will have a problem with work done at Sadoga Road ahead of inspection. David asked if we need any sign-off. Bill said that he would email Joe, let him know that we're ready to start work, and await an OK. Chris agreed to that plan.

The meeting adjourned at 2:03.

Respectfully submitted,

Ned Wolf